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In This Issue: 
 

 Internet Safety 
 Commissioner’s Corner 
 VFW Elects First Iraq War Veteran to Lead OrganizaƟon 
 Texas Veteran Becomes New VFW NaƟonal Adjutant General 
 Post’s Aluminum Tab Program sƟll going strong 
 Robert and His Rules 
 Legacy Life Membership 

Our Scout Troops  held a carwash fundraiser (donaƟons only) to help pay for a camping trip to a beach in Delaware over the long Labor Day week-
end.   Our Venturing Crew is planning on doing the same in August to help fund some of their own adventures. 

SUBMITTED PHOTO 
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Commander’s Message Auxiliary President 
U.S. Military Can’t Find 
Recruits, With Few Able 
and Fewer Willing 

Virtually across the board, the armed 
forces are experiencing large shortfalls 
in enlistment. On pace to have the worst 
recruiting numbers since shortly after 
the Vietnam War; the military shows a 
deficit of thousands of entry-level 

troops. This threatens to throw a wrench into the military’s ma-
chinery, leaving critical jobs unfilled and some platoons with too 
few people to function. 

The Army is the largest of the armed forces, and the recruiting 
shortfall is hitting it the hardest. As of late June, it had recruited 
only about 40 percent of the roughly 57,000 new soldiers it 
wants to put in boots by Sept. 30, the end of the fiscal year. 

The other branches are not having any easier of a time. The Na-
vy and Marine Corps do not release recruiting figures before the 
end of the fiscal year, but both have acknowledged that it will be 
hard for them to meet quotas this year. Even the Air Force, 
which has rarely had trouble attracting talent in the past, is about 
4,000 recruits short of the level it typically reaches by midsum-
mer. 

Contributing factors while not inclusive proved immediate; 
Covid-19 is part of the problem, the current white-hot labor mar-
ket, with many more jobs available than people to fill them. 
Longer-term demographic trends are also taking a toll. Less than 
a quarter of young American adults are physically fit to enlist or 
have disqualifying criminal records. And shifting attitudes to-
ward military service means that now only about one in ten (10) 
young people say they would even consider it. 

Trying to counter those forces, the military has pushed enlist-
ment bonuses as high as $50,000 and is offering “quick ship” 
cash of up to $10,000 for certain recruits who can leave for basic 
training in 30 days. To broaden the recruiting pool, the service 
branches have loosened their restrictions on neck tattoos and 
other standards. In June, the Army even briefly dropped its re-
quirement for a high school diploma, before deciding that was a 
bad move and rescinding the change. 

Research has repeatedly shown that young adults who know 
someone who has served — a parent, a coach, a teacher — are 
more likely to enlist than those who do not. 

That pattern has made the armed forces something of a family 
business, and led to some communities, many of them in the 
Southeast, supplying a disproportionate share of recruits. But 
even in those kinds of communities, recruiting has been tough 
this year. 

By: Dave Phillips, extracted from nyƟmes.com                                                                                                            

Wayne Moore 

Since 1790, the U.S. Coast Guard 
has kept the nation’s waterways 
safe.  As a critical role in national 
security, they patrol our coasts for 

drug smugglers, human trafficking and both 
domestic and international terrorism.  As the 
bad guys (and girls) have gotten more savvy 
with technology, the Coast Guard has devel-
oped sophisticated, effective technology to 
combat crimes on the water and at our ports.  
On August 4th, let’s give the U.S. Coast 
Guard the love it deserves. 

The U.S. Purple Heart Day on August 7th is the day for 
Americans to remember and honor the men and women 
who bravely represented their country and were wounded 
or killed while serving.  These people are decorated with 

a Purple Heart, in the name of the President, and this day is for 
remembering them and their sacrifice.   

I just returned from the National Convention and I am very hap-
py to report that Virginia did very well with the National pro-
grams.  They brought home three first place and five second 
place awards on the National level.     

Upcoming events: 

 The District meeting is scheduled for August 20th at Cul-
peper Post 2524 with the School of Instruction starting at 
9:00 AM and the joint session starting at 10 AM.   

 The Post will be attending the Manassas Fall Jubilee on 
October 1, 2022.   

 Northern Virginia Veterans Parade, Saturday, November 
5th at 11 AM.  The Post and Auxiliary will be serving 
breakfast before the parade.   

 The Auxiliary will be requesting sponsorship for Wreaths 
Across America again this year. Deadline is November 30, 
2022. 

The National Home for Children is a small-town community 
open to the families of active-duty military personnel, veterans 
and relatives of VFW and Auxiliary members.  Be a part of the 
National Home’s history!  Ordering a personalized brick is a 
wonderful way to honor a friend or loved one and leave a lasting 
mark on the campus of the National Home.  Bricks are placed in 
walkways in front of the community center, health & education 
building, museum and World War II monument.  Another way 
is to purchase a Life Membership for $50.00.  Your gift will be 
life-changing for the families of our nation’s heroes.  The email 
address, https://www.vfwnationalhome.org/, will assist you with 
more information about the National Home. 

Please keep all families and individuals who are ill, hospitalized 
or have gone to their heavenly home, in your prayers.  Remem-
ber, we are still in uncertain and challenging times so please 
stay safe and let your loved ones know how much you care.    

 
Respectfully,  
Mary Corkhill 
VFW Auxiliary President  

Mary Corkhill 
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Youth Committee Update 
 

The Youth Committee hopes everyone is 
well and enjoying the summer months. 
We held our last meeting on 21 July at 
the Post. Those in attendance were 
Comrades Alex and Tina Bliem, Peter 
MacLeod, our newest member Dr. Erika 
Laos, and myself. As mentioned in our 
last newsletter the summer is historically 
a quiet time for the Youth Committee. 
We are currently ramping up for our Fall 
Student Essay and Teacher of the Year 
contests and our 9-11 Flag Retirement 

Ceremony. With the exception of our Post’s Summer Scouting 
events there isn’t much Youth Activity to report on. 
 
The Committee is currently recruiting students and teachers for 
the Patriot’s Pen, Voice of Democracy and Teacher of the Year 
contests. The deadline for these contests is 31 October. A full list 
of schools has been compiled and has been made available to 
Youth Committee members and is available upon request to the 
general membership. Most of our participating schools are 
located in the City of Manassas, however, our reach extends as 
far as Centreville, Chantilly and Gainesville/Haymarket. We are 
now actively contacting our schools as they reopen for fall 
classes and are hopeful we will have a high level of participation 
as in past years. Should any members be interested in 
participating in our contests, to include recruiting and judging, 
please contact any Youth Committee member and we’ll be happy 
to include you in our activities. Our student and teacher contests 
offer cash prizes and scholarships to the winners from Post level 
all the way up to National. As a reminder this year’s theme for 
Patriot’s Pen is “My Pledge to Our Veterans” and for Voice of 
Democracy the theme is “Why Is The Veteran Important?”. 
Please join us if you can. 
 
Preparations are underway for our 9-11 Flag Retirement 
Ceremony. Invitations will be going out shortly to the Post’s 
Scout Troop 1372 and Pack 1372 as well as other local area 
Scout units. We hope to have a good turnout for the event and we 
usually have cooperative weather.  We plan on setting up at the 
Post on Sunday, 9-11, at about 11:30 AM and start the ceremony 
promptly at 12:00 noon. The ceremony is produced and 
conducted exclusively by our Scouts. It is a wonderful ceremony 
to attend and will prove to be both solemn and memorable. Please 
join us for this event if you can.  Following the event the 
Auxiliary is sponsoring a pizza party for the Scouts and all other 
participants. We will probably conclude sometime around 3PM 
in time for the 4 PM Post hall rental.  
 
As will be reported in more detail by Alex Bliem, Life Scout 
Ethan Williams was given permission by the City of Manassas 
and the Architectural Review Board to replace the posts and 
restore the VFW sign outside the Post Hall. It was originally 
supposed to be a total sign replacement but the city rejected 
Ethan’s plan since he was using some non-wood components in 
the redesigned sign. The project is now a restoration of the 
existing sign and everyone, including Ethan, is anxious to begin 

the project. 
 
After a few years of non-participation our Post is ready to return 
to the annual City of Manassas Fall Jubilee. This event is a 
wonderful street fair in Old Town Manassas filled with vendors, 
organizations, amusements and food trucks.  It will be held on 
Saturday, 1 October and should be an enjoyable time for 
everyone who attends. The Youth Committee will join our Post 
and hand out Halloween bags to all children present. It is also an 
excellent opportunity to recruit both members for our Post and 
Auxiliary as well as students and teachers for our Youth contests. 
This is yet another event you should consider attending and 
happens to be one of my favorite Post activities.  
 
Our next Youth Committee meeting is scheduled for Thursday, 
18 August at the Post at 7:00 PM. Please join us and share the 
rewards of working with and mentoring our youth. You will find 
it to be both fulfilling and tremendously gratifying. 
 
With best regards,  
Lou Filippone 
Youth Committee Chair 

Lou Filippone 

“My Pledge to Our Veterans”  

“Why Is The Veteran Important” 
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Scouting Report 
The last couple of months have seen our 
Scouts getting back out there for their 
summer adventures. 
 
We had a group of Scouts depart for a 
lengthy high adventure trip through the 
borderlands way up there in Minnesota.  
They had to pack and carry everything 
they needed (including food and shelter) 
for an eight day canoe trip with no support 
and no accommodations.  The only com-
munication would have been an emergen-
cy satellite phone.  At times they even had 

to portage their canoes for a distance in between waterways.  
They ditched their devices and enjoyed our magnificent park-
lands.  They had a trip that they will remember for a lifetime. 
 
We also had a large group of Scouts and leaders attend summer 
camp at Heritage Scout Reserve outside of Pittsburgh for a week.  
Here they worked on many different merit badges.  These would 
include life saving, first aid, mammal study, rifle, shotgun, ar-
chery, kayak, leather working and many others.  The Scouts indi-
vidually chose which ones interested them.  The Scouts also 
chose a camp where they were responsible for their own food at 
every meal.  They cooked and cleaned for themselves every day.  
Everyone made it back happy and healthy. 
 
Our Scouting units also had a decent amount of Scouts stay at 
camp all summer as counselors.  This benefits them with having 
a job, getting paid, but more importantly being able to help, 
guide, and teach the even younger Scouts. 
 
The troops also had a carwash fundraiser (donations only) to help 
pay for a camping trip to a beach in Delaware over the long La-
bor Day weekend.  The Scouts planned and executed the car 
wash in which drivers were generous with their donations.  Our 
Venturing crew is planning on doing the same in August to help 
fund some of their own adventures. 
 
The Scouts in general have been taking full advantage of the sun-
light and warmer weather.  They have been meeting outside now 
and planning more outdoor activities.  During the outdoor meet-
ings they have been learning and practicing more skills that are 
based on outdoors activities. 
 
Our Life Scout who is working on his Eagle rank is getting closer 
to beginning his work on renovating the Post sign.  The permit 
has finally been approved and he is hoping to start the work in 
another month or so based on further approvals/signatures. 
 
That is a wrap for July. 
 
Thank you, 
Alex & Tina Bliem 
VFW Post 7589 
Pack, Troops, Crew 1372 
 
 

SUBMITTED PHOTOS 

Alex & Tina Bliem 
Post 7589 ScouƟng 

RepresentaƟves 
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Recruiting and Legislative Report 
 
First, on recruiting, we are starting 
well.  As of the end of the month of July, 
we already have recruited a handful of new 
members.  As I stated at the last meeting, 
nationally, we finished the year (June 30th) 
with 1,018,778 members.  During the first 
week of July, National removed those 
members that were verified to be de-
ceased.  More than 76,000 members were 
removed, leaving us at 942,686 at the start 
of the new VFW membership year. 

Our Post starts the year 21 members less than we ended the past 
year.  Every Post has been given a goal of 102%.  Our goal num-
ber will be 552.  This is a very achievable number for us to re-
cruit.  Also, there is a new recruiting award this year.  This past 
year, only 8,358 members of our nearly 1 million, recruited at 
least one member.  My goal is for every active member of the 
Post to recruit one member.  You will be recognized as there will 
be a new award from the National commander-in-chief to recog-
nize anyone who recruits at least one member! 

Second, on legislation, we did see the new legislation signed in 
June to reduce military retired taxable income for the Common-
wealth of Virginia by $10,000 for your 2022 taxes (filed next 
year).  We will focus on the start of the three year process to 
make the surviving spouse property tax relief a permanent bene-
fit through a Constitutional Amendment.  The Joint Leadership 
Council for Veteran Service Organizations will also support an 
increase for the Virginia National Guard tax relief benefit and 
veteran's spouses to receive a reduction of burial fees for the 
state cemeteries. 

Monti Zimmerman 
Virginia VFW Legislative Chair   

MonƟ Zimmerman 

Internet Safety 
 
While the internet has so many good things to offer, as with any-
thing, there is a dark side as well. Recognizing there are threats, 
and that they are serious, is the first step but then it's equally as 
important that you put yourself in a position in which you're not 
overly exposed to the threats you can't control and not exposed 
to the ones you can. 
 
To help you do this, Internet Advisor put together this ultimate 
internet safety guide. It includes all the information about the 
latest threats lurking out there on the internet, and it also details 
some simple but effective strategies that you can implement to 
keep you, and any children under your care, safe while on the 
web. 
 
Click here: https://www.internetadvisor.com/internet-safety-
guide 

State Commander 
 
Comrades & Auxiliary, 

Greetings.  We had a very busy week both 
across the state and across the nation.       

National Convention:  We had a very suc-
cessful VFW National Convention in Kan-
sas City, MO.  Congratulations to Com-
mander-In-Chief (C-I-C) Tim Borland and 
his Officers who were elected and installed 
on July 21, 2022.  This includes our own 
Ken Wiseman, who was installed as Nation-

al Councilman.  Chief Tim Borland served in the Army from 
1979 to 2007, last serving with the 101st Airborne Division, 
earning his VFW eligibility serving in Korea and Iraq.  In his 
acceptance speech he vowed to make membership a priority this 
year and pledged to make 100 percent.  We here in Virginia will 
do our best to facilitate this dream by making Virginia 100 per-
cent plus.  Congrats to the Dept. of Virginia for earning All-
American honors, as well as seven of our Districts and 37 of our 
Posts.  Congratulations to Past C-I-C Hal Roesch on being 
awarded the VFW Distinguished Service Award.  A sincere 
thank you to the VFW Dept. of Virginia Riders, who donated 
$10,000 to the VFW National Home for Children.  And to the 
Virginia delegation who passed the hat and made a spot dona-
tion of $250 to the National Buddy Poppy Child, Aurora.     

We had a rather large and boisterous Virginia delegation (VFW 
and Auxiliary) representing us, and our (All-American) seats 
were right up front. Thanks to all who attended, and special 
thanks to Cmdr Jim Cooper, Post 637 and his Hospitality Team 
who hosted the most popular Hospitality Suite in Kansas 
City!  Next years' convention is in Phoenix, AZ. 

-State Round-up:  Your State Officers conducted a State Round
-up to District 4 the last weekend in July.  We have several Post 
events; public relations events and recruiting events planned all 
around the District.  We are looking forward to getting out into 
the community and showing our pride.  Stay tuned for details. 

-VFW State Calendar-Raffle:  This week we completed our 
final draft of the 2023 State Calendar-Raffle and sent them to 
the publisher.  The calendars were very popular last year; with 
literally hundreds of prizes awarded statewide.  I hope you will 
support this fundraising initiative.  Remember all proceeds go 
towards supporting the Department of Virginia VFW.  We plan 
to have them available at the first District Meeting & SOI.  All 
calendars include a raffle ticket stub and the cost is only $20 
each.  If you have any questions, please let me know.  Thanks 
and have a great week!  

R,  
Geoff  

Geoffrey D. Lyster 
State Commander 
Department of Virginia 
Veterans of Foreign Wars 
Email: cdr@vfwva.org 
(C) 703-725-7862  

Geoff Lyster 
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Commissioner’s Corner 
 

Friends and fellow veterans- 
  
“Never trust a politician; watch their budget instead!”  
  
One of the reasons I’m proud to work for Governor Youngkin is because of the high regard he has for veterans 
and their families.  He often says that he wants to keep every veteran in Virginia by making Virginia the best 
place for veterans and their families to live, work, and raise their families.  
  
Governor Youngkin delivered on his promise to provide tax relief for military retirees and surviving 
spouses!  The new budget includes a “phased in” tax exemption of military benefits for those 55 years and 

older.  For 2022, up to $10,000 of military benefits are exempt.  This rises to $20,000 in 2023, $30,000 in 2024, and $40,000 in 
2025. Click here for more details! 
  
The biennial budget also includes $5 million in dedicated funding for a Veteran Suicide Prevention Coordinator position here at 
the Virginia Department of Veterans Services (DVS) and increased support for a campaign to increase awareness and help to pre-
vent suicides among veterans and active military members. And lastly, funding is included to create a “Gold Standard” digital hub 
for Virginia veterans and family members to fast-track eligibility for and access to their veterans benefits across multiple agencies 
and platforms. 
  
Other good news for Virginia’s veterans and transitioning service members was the announcement of the establishment of a new 
workforce development center on the new Virginia Tech graduate engineering campus in Alexandria in partnership with The Boe-
ing Company. This center will help military members transition to civilian life and build careers in the expanding technology and 
defense industries. At DVS, we are excited that we will be involved in this project. 
  
All of these announcements are truly great wins for Virginia veterans and their families and our Commonwealth. As Governor 
Youngkin has stated numerous times, Virginia wants to attract and retain veterans and their families as they contribute so positive-
ly to the quality of life and very fabric of the Old Dominion. 
  
As we approach the 246th anniversary of the birth of American Independence, I want to assure each of you that your Virginia De-
partment of Veterans Services, remains strongly committed to serving those that served our great nation in uniform and those that 
continue to serve so that those freedoms we hold dear are never lost. 
  
DVS is here to serve you. We can serve you best when you let us know how we can best perform this mission. Please don’t hesi-
tate to contact our DVS team members and me with your ideas, and suggestions. 
  
Enjoy your summer and my best wishes to you and your families. 
   

 
Daniel Gade, PhD, Commissioner 
Virginia Department of Veterans Services  

https://lis.virginia.gov/cgi-bin/legp604.exe?222+sum+HB1128&ct=t(Y_COPY_01)
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VFW Elects First Iraq War Veteran to 
Lead Organization 
When it comes to recruiting and retention, ‘Every 
Veteran Counts!’ 

 
KANSAS CITY, Mo. (July 21, 
2022) — Timothy M. Borland, 
of Benson, Arizona, was elected 
today as the new national com-
mander of the Veterans of For-
eign Wars (VFW), a congres-
sionally chartered veterans ser-
vice organization comprised of 
more than 1 million eligible vet-
erans and military service mem-
bers from all six branches of the 
armed forces. 
 

“My slogan this year is ‘Every Veteran Counts,’” said Borland. 
“It’s our service to country, and courage to defend that country 
that makes us veterans. Every veteran from every war and con-
flict is important.”   
 
Borland’s election as the VFW’s 114th Commander-in-Chief 
occurred at the conclusion of the organization’s 123rd national 
convention in Kansas City, Missouri. The gathering was the first 
full national convention since 2019. During his acceptance 
speech, Borland urged the members both attending in person 
and watching via live-streaming video, to welcome the new gen-
eration of veterans eligible for membership in the VFW, noting 
the significance of his election.  
  
“There’s a new wave of veterans that have returned home from 
the wars in Iraq and Afghanistan and they’re ready, willing and 
waiting to join our ranks. One of those veterans is standing right 
here behind this podium,” said Borland, referring to himself. “I 
am an Iraq War veteran and very proud to be the first as your 
Commander-in-Chief.” 
 
VFW membership eligibility requires honorable service in a war 
or expedition on foreign soil or in hostile waters. Borland served 
in the U.S. Army from 1979 to 2007, last serving with the 101st 
Airborne Division. He earned his VFW eligibility with service 
in Operation Iraqi Freedom and in defense of the Republic of 
Korea. In recognition of his military service and contributions 
during deployment, he received numerous decorations, to in-
clude four Meritorious Service Medals, four Army Commenda-
tion Medals, eight Army Achievement Medals, seven Good 

Conduct Medals, two National Defense Service Medals, the 
Army Reserve Components Achievement Medal, the Iraq Cam-
paign Medal, the Global War on Terrorism Service Medal, the 
Korea Defense Service Medal, and four Overseas Service Rib-
bons. Among his many awards and achievements, he also 
earned the Drill Sergeant Identification Badge, and a Bachelor 
of Business Administration and Master of Business Administra-
tion from Touro University in Cypress, California.  
 
Borland’s remarks struck a balance between embracing younger 
members taking leadership roles in the organization and honor-
ing service and faithfulness of long-standing members of the 
VFW. 
 
“It’s time for a new generation, but not forgetting the old. It’s 
time to pass the torch, but at the same time, remember and ap-
preciate the torch being passed, and by whom,” said Borland. 
“You see comrades, brothers and sisters, every veteran in this 
room counts and so do the ones we still need to seek.”   
 
He became a Life member of the VFW in 2000. He currently 
maintains his Gold Legacy Life membership at VFW Post 9972 
in Sierra Vista, Arizona, 35 miles from his home in Benson, 
where he resides with his wife, Shannon. Boland has received 
19 consecutive Century Awards for recruiting 100 or more com-
rades into the VFW. He has served in elected and appointed 
positions at the Post, District and Department levels, culminat-
ing with his election as the VFW Department of Arizona com-
mander from 2011 to 2012, in which he earned the distinction of 
All-American commander status and received the distinguished 
Triple Crown Award. On the national level, Borland has served 
on several committees, including the National Council of Ad-
ministration from 2012 to 2016, Vice Chairman of the National 
Legislative Committee from 2017 to 2018, Chairman of the Na-
tional Programs Committee from 2018 to 2019, National Securi-
ty and Foreign Affairs Committee, Bylaws and Resolution Com-
mittee, Time and Place Committee, and numerous other com-
mittees. Borland is also a member of AMVETS, the American 
Legion, and is a life member of Disabled American Veterans. 
 
“We will continue to recruit and mentor others to recruit,” said 
Borland. “Draw upon each other for ideas to help develop new 
strategies, new tactics, and unique ways of doing membership 
and programs.” 
 
“So, put your recruiting and retention plans to work!” exclaimed 
Borland. 
 

-vfw-  
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Texas Veteran Becomes New VFW 
National Adjutant General 
 

KANSAS CITY, Mo. 
(July 21, 2022) – Dan 
West was appointed the 
national adjutant general 
of the Veterans of For-
eign Wars of the U.S. on 
July 21, 2022, at the 
123rd VFW National 
Convention in Kansas 
City, Missouri. 
 
Dan served in the United 
States Marine Corps 
from 1983 to 1994, serv-
ing in Operation Desert 
Storm.  
 
He joined the VFW in 
1996 at Post 3413 in San 

Marcos, Texas, where he maintains his Gold Legacy Life mem-
bership. He served in elected and appointed positions at the Post, 
District and Department Levels, culminating with his election as 
Department commander in 2015, in which he achieved Triple 
Crown All-American status.  
 
Dan worked at the Department of Texas VFW for 15 years cul-
minating the last three years as the state adjutant/quartermaster. 
On the national level, he has served as vice chair on the National 
Military Services and Iraq/Afghanistan Committees, as well as a 
member of the National Security and Foreign Affairs Commit-
tee, Veterans and Military Support Committee, served as Special 
Aide-de-Camp, and is a national certified recruiter. Dan recently 
served on the Council of Administration from 2018 to 2022. 
 
He is a member of the Disabled American Veterans, and the 
Marine Corps League. 
 
Dan and his wife Beth, reside in Texas. 
 

-vfw- 

Post’s Aluminum Tab Program still 
going strong 
 

By Paul Chase 
 
For more than six years Post 7589 Manassas, VA has been col-
lecting aluminum can tabs from throughout Northern Virginia and 
VFW Posts throughout the country.   

The tabs are given to the Manassas Shriners office which are 
bought by local metal recyclers.  The proceeds go to the Shriners 
Hospital program to defray the costs of treating needy children 
and families with catastrophic medical costs. 

To date more than three million tabs have been collected for this 
Post 7589 program which has now been made a permanent ele-
ment of the Post 7589 community service program.   

Paul and Joel Chase (right) along with the late Warren Ewell (2nd from leŌ) 
founded the program in 2016.  Also pictured: Post Commander Wayne Moore, 
Post Adjutant Ron Link and Quartermaster Rick Raskin on the occasion of the 
first 1,000,000 tab donaƟon. 

2017 PHOTO BY LARRY CLANCE 
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Reprinted with permission of The American Legion Magazine, © July 2022.  www.legion.org  
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Legacy Life membership 
 
This prestigious program is available to all Life members and is 
now available in memoriam for past Life members. There are 
three levels of membership; each offer their own package of ex-
clusive member benefits. Financial contributions to the Legacy 
Life member program are tax deductible to the maximum extent 
allowed by law.  

 
 



 

CANNON NEWS      August 2022       Page 12 

Virginia Department of Veterans 
Services Manassas Office 

 

9300 W. Courthouse Rd. 
Suite 305 

703-479-7437  

2022-23 Auxiliary 7589 Officers

 

President  Mary Corkhill 

Senior Vice President Ellie Smith 

Junior Vice President Cindy McIntyre 

Secretary Ann Mitchell 

Treasurer Elanor Doczi 

Chaplain Cookie Cullen 

Conductress Janet Raskin 

Guard Patsy Gough 

Trustee 1 Yvonne Sullivan 

Trustee 2 Jan Germain 

Trustee 3 Janet Raskin 

Historians Patsy Gough 
Yvonne Sullivan 

Patriotic Instructor Lorri Allen Smith 

2022-23 Post Officers 
Commander Wayne Moore 

Senior Vice Commander  Lou Filippone 

Junior Vice Commander Bobby Knight 

Quartermaster Rick Raskin 

Chaplain Ron Knowles 

1 Year Trustee Tina Bliem 

2 Year Trustee Dave Mattingly 

3 Year Trustee Chris Morgan 

Adjutant Ron Link 

Service Officer Ron Link 

Judge Advocate Bobby Knight 

Surgeon Alex Bliem 

30 Games Including: 
 

$750 Jackpot 
(Starts with 51 numbers) 

Lucky 7 Progressive 
 

90:10 Jackpot 
(Prize = 90% of sales) 

 

Pull Tabs & Hard Cards 

$10.00 Bingo Book 
(includes Early Birds) 

WEDNESDAY MORNINGS 

OPEN TO THE PUBLIC 

DOORS OPEN 7:30 AM 
 

GAMES START AT 9:15 AM 

SPECIAL 
BUY 2 BOOKS 

GET A 1/2 BOOK FREE 
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Upcoming Events 

August 1 Post meeƟng — 7:30 PM 

August 6 Auxiliary School of InstrucƟon — Post 637, 1400 Lynchburg St., Hopewell, VA — 9:00 AM 

August 8 Auxiliary meeƟng at 2:00 PM (in person & teleconference available) 

August 20 District 8 School of InstrucƟon & MeeƟng — Culpeper— 9:00 AM — MeeƟng follows SOI 

 

September 10 10th annual CelebraƟng America’s Freedom Event (CAFÉ), Somerset County, PA 

September 11 Flag reƟrement — 12:00 Noon 

September 12 
Auxiliary meeƟng at 2:00 PM (in person & teleconference available) 
Post meeƟng — 7:30 PM (Instead of Labor Day) 

September 16 POW/MIA  RecogniƟon Day 

 

October  3 
Colin Wolfe Memorial Golf Tournament 
Post meeƟng — 7:30 PM  

October 10 Auxiliary meeƟng at 2:00 PM (in person & teleconference available) 

October 1 Manassas Fall Jubilee 
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CANNON NEWS 
The official publicaƟon of Veterans of Foreign Wars of the U.S. 

Francis Cannon Post No.   7589 
P.O.   Box 10206 

Manassas, VA 20108‐0668 
 

Cannon News is emailed to Post and Auxiliary members with email addresses on file. 
 Cannon News is also available on our website  www.vfw7589.org 

 
Editor: Rick Raskin 

Copy Editor: Janet Raskin 
 

Please email arƟcles to quartermaster@vfw7589.org  no later than the 28th of the month. 
We reserve the right to edit submiƩed arƟcles for Ɵmeliness, clarity and syntax. 

VIRGINIA SENATORS 

Mark Warner  202‐224‐2023 

Tim Kaine  202‐224‐4024 

Rob WiƩman 1st District 202‐225‐4261 

Elaine Luria 2nd District 202‐225‐4215 

Bobby ScoƩ 3rd District 202‐225‐8351 

Donald McEachin   4th District 202‐225‐6365 

Bob Good 5th District 202‐225‐4711 

Ben Cline 6th District 202‐225‐5431 

Abigail Spanberger 7th District 202‐225‐2815 

Don Beyer 8th District 202‐225‐4376 

Morgan Griffith 9th District 202‐225‐3861 

Jennifer Wexton 10th District 202‐225‐5136 

Gerry Connolly 11th District 202‐225‐1492 

VIRGINIA REPRESENTATIVES 


